



Los Ojos de la Familia LA VISTA Newsletter October 1, 2018

## 2018 Fall General Scholars

We are please to announce that we have awarded ten outstanding young people with our Fall General Scholarship.

## CONGRATULATIONS, SCHOLARS!!!

And best of luck this fall!

Bernadette Arellano - UNM - Elementary Education
Dayanara Romero - UNM - Pre-Pharmacy
Diana Mata - Coe College - Nursing
Jeanny Pham - UNM - Biology
Kenneth Le - UNM - Biology
Kristy Fernandez - UNM - English, m-Sociology

Maria Duran - Trinidad State - Associate of Science Selena Vineyard - NM Highlands - Human Services Sierra Medina - UNM - Education

Kyle Archuleta - UNM - Business



## August Sports Awards

Last month, there were several applications for assistance with various sports teams and organizations, so we put together a separate distribution to help out these young people.

Bandelier Jump Rope Team - The Bandelier Jump Rope team is a team open to any interested students at the school, and those who learn the routines are able to participate in the team's shows. There is no cost for the children, but the coaches need help with providing the team shirts to the kids. This year, they are planning to give out about 100 shirts. We wrote a check to help make sure each child on the team is able to take part in shows.

Barcelona Elementary - The principal of Barcelona Elementary school reached out to us, to request partnership in their "Write your own happliy-ever-after" initiative, and specifically, the Barcelona Flag Football team. Our contributions will help pay for registeration, uniforms, and flags for the season.

Macee Santistevan - Macee was asked to join a club softball team, but her family needs help to cover the cost of being on the team - equipment, tournaments and registration fees. The team focuses on helping players improve skills for college readiness. We wrote a check to help Macee join the team.

Osvaldo Giovanni Mata - Osvaldo is an 8-year-old baseball player for the MSP Baseball Club. His mother needs help with the cost of yearly dues. We wrote a check to help young Osvaldo stay on his team.

<u>Sting Revolution</u> - Sting is a relatively new young ladies' soccer club, with about 10 teams, all of whom are sharing equipment. Because of the rapid growth of the club, they do not have enough equipment for all of their games. We wrote a check to help the club purchase new standard sized soccer goals.

Victoria Torres - Victoria is the single mother of three, whose 13-year-old son recently joined a club baseball team. She wants to be able to keep her son on the team, but cannot afford the monthly dues. We wrote a check to Next Level Baseball Academy, to help keep him on the team, and help him prepare for his goal of eventually being on the high school team.

